
February 14, 2024 

 

Mayor Knickman called the regular council meeting to order on Wednesday, February 14, 2024 

at 7:00pm in the Council Chambers, City Hall pursuant to law with the following council 

members present: Bonsall, Murphy, Schauer; Gunia, Wingrove. Motion by Gunia second by 

Murphy to approve the agenda. All in favor, motion carried. Motion by Bonsall second by 

Schauer to approve minutes from January 10th Regular Council Meeting. All in favor, motion 

carried. Motion by Gunia second by Murphy to approve payment of bills. All in favor, motion 

carried.  

Meredith Van Houten gave the Fire Department report.  

 

Jill Schaben gave the DCDC report updating the Council on grants. She also presented the 

Council with a LED Message Board Policy to review. The Council also approve the 4th of July 

Street Closings around the Park. Jeroleman Street will be closed from N. 8th Street to N. 9th 

Street and N. 9th Street from Jeroleman Street to Montague Street, the water features will be 

located by St. John Lutheran Church this year.  

 

Paula Evans gave the library report.  

 

Mayor Knickman thanked the City Employees for doing an amazing job during our recent snow 

event.   

 

Chief Miller gave the Police Report. Motion by Gunia second by Bonsall to approve the new 

police car equipment and decals. All in favor, motion carried.  

 

The Council thanked the Police for all there hard work over the last month and the City 

Employees for an excellent job on snow removal last month.  

 

Motion by Schauer second by Wingrove to approve the new mower, which will be paid out of 

the street equipment fund. All in favor, motion carried. Motion by Gunia second by Schauer to 

approve ordering a Dodge Ram truck and plow for the Public Works department on July 1, 2024. 

All in favor, motion carried. Motion by Bonsall second by Schauer to approve forks for $1300. 

All in favor, motion carried. Motion by Schauer second by Murphy to approve King pay request 

# 6. All in favor, motion carried.  

 

Deeding back the Wellness Center to Boyer Valley Community School was discussed, the 

Wellness Center will continue to run the same as it always has, there will be a Lease drawn up. 

Motion by Gunia second by Schauer to deed back the Wellness Center to the Boyer Valley 

Community School. All in favor, motion carried.  

 

Motion by Gunia second by Bonsall to adjourn at 6:10pm. All in favor, motion carried. 

 

These minutes will be approved at the next regular council meeting. 

 

 

 

      _________________________ 

      Jason Knickman, Mayor  

 

_________________________ 



Meredith Van Houten, City Clerk 


